
         

  

A MESSAGE FROM OUR PRINCIPAL  

COLLEGE VISION 

BENALLA P-12 COLLEGE ENSURES THAT EVERY CHILD LEARNS 

AND IS PREPARED FOR THE FUTURE THROUGH A COMMITMENT TO 

EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING, HIGH EXPECTATIONS AND POSITIVE 

RELATIONSHIPS IN A SAFE AND INCLUSIVE ENVIRONMENT. 

 

College Funding  

As most of you would have seen on the front page of the Ensign last 

week, the College will receive less funding overall as a result of the 

closure of the Barkly Campus. Staff have been informed of this, but 

nothing has been finalised yet as we do not recei ve our 2020 budget 

until late September.  

Per student funding is calculated by the Department of Education 

and uses the same formula for all public schools in Victoria. This 

formula remains unchanged for Benalla P -12 College, however, we 

will continue to r eceive a significant amount of extra funding based 

on the socio -economic status of our community.  

 

One thing that is certain is that student outcomes will not be 

affected. Our focus will continue to be on excellent teaching for 

every student every day to e nsure that every child learns. This will 

continue regardless of the level of funding for the College.  

I am committed to working with the Department of Education and 

our school -based committees to develop a workforce plan for 2020 

and beyond.  

 

If you have  any further questions or require further clarification, 

please co ntact the school to  speak with me directly. My door is 

always open.  

 

P-6 Cross Country  

Congratulations to all students who took part in the primary  

cross-country event at Avon Street last Fr iday. It was great to see all 

the students not only taking part, but supporting and encouraging 

each other as well. Thankyou to  all those parents who came along to 

watch (and even run), especially to those who helped out with 

marshalling on the course. Wel l done to our primary sports  co -

ordinator Vanessa Neilso n for putting on such a successful event.  

 

Secondary Athletics  

This Wednesday May 22 nd  is the secondary athletics carnival. Students 

have signed up to events and at this stage the weather is looking 

good. Please remember that this is a normal school day and all 

secondary students are expected to attend. Parents are of course 

very welcome and encouraged to come down and watch the 

action.  

Continuedé.. 
 

TERM 2 DATES, TUES 23RD APRIL- FRI 28TH JUNE 

 

 

 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

MON 20 TH MAY  

Yr 10 Ned Kelly Excursion  

NAPLAN- Years 3,5,7 & 9 

 

Lions Club Speeches at Avon St 

Campus  

TUES 21ST MAY  

Yr 9 Outdoor Ed - Reef Hills 

Excursion 

NAPLAN- Years 3,5,7 & 9 

 

Lions Club Speeches at Waller St 

Campus  

 

Yr 11 Live 4 Life group 2 & 3  

WED 22ND  MAY  

Years 7-12 Athletics Carnival  

 
Year 1 Active Afternoon  

THURS 23RD MAY  

Whole School casual dress 

day ð òCelebrating Careersó 

Gold coin donation  

 
NAPLAN- Years 3,5,7 & 9 

Yr 8 Outdoor Ed - Hut Building  

FRI 24TH MAY  

Food & Fibre Careers Day - Dookie 

College  

 

Yr 11 Live 4 Life group 1  

MON 27 TH-WED 29TH MAY  

Yr 10 Outdoor Ed - Kooyoora 

Trip 

WED 29TH MAY  

Primary District Cross Country  

THURS 30TH MAY  

Secondary Sport Round Robin  

Benalla P -12 College  
Executive Principal  - Tony Clark  
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Our C ollege Values  

 
Respect  

Responsibility  

High Expectations  

Integrity  



PRINCIPALS MESSAGE CONTINUEDéé.. 

Year 7 Band Concert  

Last Thursday our Year 7 band played their f irst public concert, after only picking up their instruments 6 -7 

weeks ago. While the music they played was simple, they all did a great job and showed that practice and 

commitment can certainly help you achieve something. Thankyou also to all the parents who attended 

and have supported these students in their practice and lessons. Well done to our dedicated and 

experienced team of music staff - Barry Roberts, Bryce McMurray, David Roe and Rolf Koren.   

 

NAPLAN 

You may have seen or heard reports in the media  over the last week about NAPLAN online testing and 

issues being experienced by schools. We have experienced none of those problems and have a very 

successful first week of NAPLAN testing. Year 3 and 5 students have finished and Year 7 and 9 students have 

1 or 2 more to complete this week. The students have engaged well with  the tests and the online format 

using iPads has been advantageous to many of them.  

 

Tony Clark  

Executive Principal  

 

ATTENDANCE 

Why every day counts  

We are now in our fifth week of term 2. Has your child/ren been  attending school every day this term? If yes, 

well done!!!  Has your child/ren been absent from school this term and if so, how many days has there 

been?   Has your child/ren caught up an all work they have missed while they have been away?  

 

So are  there any goo d reasons to be away from school?   No.  Unless your child is so 

sick they canõt get out of bed or there is an event like a funeral, your child should be at school.  Every day 

that your child is away is a day of classes and social connection they will miss out on.  Taking a day off for 

birthdayõs or to go shopping isnõt a good reason to miss school. Even medical and health appointments 

should be made either before or after school or during the school holidays.  This includes family holidays.  

Parents are encouraged not to plan holidays durin g the term but to organise these during the scho ol 

holidays.  If your child has  to be away for some reason, you need to contact the school and let them know 

what is going on.  Depending on the situation, the school might provide school work for your child  to 

complete.  

 

If you are having trouble getting your child/ ren to school every day, please pop in to see one of our student 

wellbeing team:  

 

 Avon/Clarke St Campus -Scott Greig 5762 1646  

 Waller St Campus -Bron Greig 5762 2600  

 Faithfull St Campus -Lou McCloskey 5761 2777  

 Senior Campus -Craig Carley 5761 2777  

We would love to support and work together with you to get your child/ren back on track attending every 

day  

SCHOOL MANAGEMENT SYSTEM- COMPASS 

We have introduced a new school management system this year called Compass. It is used by 

staff for a wide range of reasons and is available to parents to complete some important 

functions.  If you have not received your Log on information in the mail, ple ase contact your 

campus office to get this information.  

 

The Compass app  is available to download in your App store.   

 

Email: benalla.p12@edumail.vic.gov.au  

Web:  www.benallap12.vic.edu.au  
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CSEF 

ARE YOU ELIGIBLE FOR THE CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS PAYMENT FOR 2019?  

 

If you hold a valid means -tested Centrelink Card (ie  Health Care Card, Pension/Veterans Affairs Card, Youth 

Allowance Card) you are eligible to receive CSEF funding. This is available to help families with the cost of 

Camps, Sport & Excursions. $125 per year is paid for eligible Primary school students, wit h $225 per year paid 

for eligible Secondary school students.  

 

Please complete the application forms with a copy of your valid Centrelink card and return to any campus 

office as soon as possible!  

 

CSEF applications for 2019 closes on 28 June 2019  

WHOLE SCHOOL CASUAL DAY 

 

In Education w eek , we are  òCelebrating Careersó  

with a  Casual Dress Day ! 
 

On Thursday 23 rd May  
Come dressed as what youõd like to do in the futureé 

e.g., Firefighter, Doctor, Scientist, Mechanic, Artist etc.  

 

 

 

Cost is a Gold coin d onation   
All Funds raised will go  to the Salvation Army and State School Relief.  

 

EARN AND LEARN STICKERS 

 

If you are shopping at Woolworths, Please collect the Earn and Learn stickers for our school!  

 

 We redeem these stickers for sci ence, technology , maths, arts, books  and sports equipment.  

 

Each campus has a Collection box in the Office , so get collecting!  



AVON ST CAMPUS NEWS 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our students of the week Harry, Boden, Beau, 

Jolene and Emily.  
 

MOTHERõS DAY BREAKFAST 

We had lots of mothers, grandmothers, aunts and special friends who 

came to celebrate Mothers Day with us on Friday 10 th May, by having 

a cuppa with an egg and bacon roll.  It was  a great morning with 

families chatting and having special time with their children and over 

130 egg and bacon rolls served. A special thanks to Scott, Nardia, 

Mrs Treacy and Mrs Hansen for all their hard work on the day.  

 A massive THANKYOU to Kate McPadden from Greta Valley Free 

Range Eggs who donated over 100  eggs for the Avon St Campus 

Mothers Day Breakfast .  A big thankyou to everyone.  

 

THE GRUFFALO EXCURSION 

On Thursday the 16 th of May, 

the Foundation to Year Two 

students went to  BPACC to 

see a performance of ôThe 

Gruffaloõ.  

This Term, students are studying 

an imaginative unit and have 

been learning about 

characters and settings. The 

Gruffalo  soon become a 

favourite story! They had a 

great time!     

 



WALLER ST CAMPUS NEWS 

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

 

 

Congratulations to our Week 3 Students of the week:  

Back L-R: Emylie, Darcey, Willow, Hannah, Hailey, Samuel & 

Carlissa 

Front L-R: Rebecca, Mikayla &  Bentley (Declan P. absent)  

 

 

GOLDEN SHOVEL AWARDS 

  

The Golden Shovel award was awarded to Blake, Liam, 

Charlie, Emily & Willow .   
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

CASUAL DAY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VISION PORTRAITS 

FUNDRAISER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Parents and Friends 

Association has scheduled a 

family/kids photo fundraiser for 

Sunday 26 th May, 2019.  

 

The cost is $15 and includes a 

10ó x 13ó photo and frame. 

 

To secure a booking please go 

to the following link  

 

https://www.visionportraits.co

m.au/family     Password: 

fundraise2019  

 

For all enquiries phone 03 8689 

0033 or email 

info@visionportraits.com.au  

 

 

   

https://www.visionportraits.com.au/
https://www.visionportraits.com.au/family
https://www.visionportraits.com.au/family
mailto:info@visionportraits.com.au
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 FAITHFULL ST CAMPUS NEWS 

MUNGO YOUTH PROJECT CAMP  

A group of seven senior students recently travelled to Mungo 

National Park in south west N.S.W to join the Mungo Youth Project  

Camp from the 7 ð 10th May. This camp bought together students 

from rural and urban schools in NSW and Victoria to learn about the 

natural environment, history of Aboriginal culture of this special place.  

Mungo National Park is within a UNESCO World Heritage Area which 

recognises its unique value to Australian and world history. It was here 

in 1979 that archaeologists encountered the human burial remains of 

Mungo Lady and Man, which proved Aboriginal occupa tion of 

Australia to at least 42,000 years BP. These are also the oldest burial 

remains to be found in the world.  In recent years these and other 

remains have been rightfully returned to the traditional owners to rest 

in their country.  

 

Aboriginal community members and elders now actively work with 

archaeologists, scientists and park rangers to protect Lake Mungo 

and share its stories.  

During the camp, our students had many special opportunities to 

talk and work directly with all these p eople, to learn about Lake 

Mungo and develop their own personal and leadership capacities.  

 

 

Highlights of the camp included : 

- Walking tours with Aboriginal Discovery Rangers who explained the 

significance of plants, animals and living sites dating back tens of 

thousands of years.  

- Working with university archaeologists to investigate artefacts on 

the eroded dunes of Lake Mungo and Arumpo.  

- Discussion circle with elders from the Mutthi Mutthi, Paakantji and 

Ngyiampaa people who shared their stories a nd encouraged 

success in education and future careers.  

- Spear making workshop with elder from La Perouse, NSW South 

Coast.  

- Meeting and working with students and teachers from diverse 

rural and urban schools  

- Enjoying evening musical performances from students such as 

the Ulludulla didgeridoo band.  

 

 

Benalla P -12 students attended as members of the Indigenous 

Leadership Program supported by MADEC. They participated in 

all the activities of the camp with great interest and openness to 

new learning and sh owed themselves to be strong and positive 

current and future leaders.  

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

FAITHFULL ST CAMPUS NEWS 

HANDS ON TRADES CAREER EXPO 

Last Thursday our Year 11 and 12 VCAL students, Hands on Learning students and other interested students 

attended the 3 rd annual Hands on Trades Career Expo held out at Winton Raceway.  

 

Students from around the region had the chance to experience many 

ha nds on jobs, including woodwork and welding, as well as having the 

opportunity to have their hair and nails done, meet a number of different 

farming animals and also to get a massage!  

 

Present at the day were GOTAFE and Wodonga TAFE, employers 

including L S Quarries, employment and apprenticeship groups, the 

Defence Force and the Police.  

 

Many thanks to the NE Tracks LLEN and the team who put together a 

great day.  

 

 

 

MR. DUNLEAVY CONSIDERS CHANGING HIS HAIRSTYLE. 

 

 

 

 

CAREERS 

YEAR 9 CAREER INTENSIVE PROGRAM- SAFE@WORK 

As part of their Career Intensive Program, Year 9 students are now completing Safe@work certificates. In 

preparation for their on -line test, all students complete a booklet which includes activities about Health and 

Safety Laws, manual handling,  personal protective equipment, noise, personal safety and how to deal with 

an emergency.  

Students complete a General Module and at least one Industry Specific Module. These certificates are a 

requirement for work experience. Many students have taken the opportunity to learn about many different 

workplaces by completing up to 9 extra certificates. These include Automotive, Hairdressing, Retail, 

Electrical, Hospitality & Tourism, Primary Industry, Painting, Plumbing and Veterinary to name a few. These will 

be an excellent addition to their Achievement Portfolios.  

  

Sue Oakley (Pathways to Retention Coordinator)  

 

IMOGEN QUILLIAM, MAD ISON GRAY AND TAREE FLETCHER PICTURED WITH THEIR MANY INDUSTRY 

SPECIFIC CERTIFICATES 

  


